
March 29, 2021 

Dear VMHC parents, 

 I would like to submit my intention to run for another term on the Board of Directors for Vail Mountain 

Hockey Club.  Over the years I have seen this club grow and change and would be honored to be part of 

the team that helps guide the club into continued success. Our family runs the gambit of hockey aged 

players; Midget-High School, Bantam, and Squirt.  I also play Women's hockey, albeit not very well, but it 

has been a great way to connect with our children and with other hockey minded women.  

As a Board Member, I have served as the club Registrar and as Bantam and Squirt Age Division Director 

over the last three years. I have learned the hockey culture and organizational structure of leagues 

playing under CAHA and have contributed to VMHC in a variety of ways: 

As Board Member- 

• Contribute to discussions and decisions for VMHC at Board meetings. 

• Participated in the Director selection committee and interviewed hockey Director candidates. 

• Created a Squirt to High School Hockey initiative on Varsity game nights to strengthen the 

relationship between club and high school hockey.   

• Advocate for low-cost player registrations. 

As Registrar- 

• Educate and support Coaches to obtain credentials and ensure they are complete.  

• Compile USAH and Sports Engine rosters and make necessary changes. 

• Verify all players birth certificates. 

• Support Directors and coaches to implement and adhere to new or changing USAH rules. 

As Age Division Director- 

• Report to Board of Directors any pertinent Age Division updates or membership feedback. 

• Advocate for the respective Age Division 

• Liaison between parents and coaches to Executive and Hockey Director  

• Support team managers and help them navigate any challenges.  

 

Outside of hockey, I am a Registered Nurse and I participate and advise on the Nurse Practice Council 

and various committees within the hospital.  As with many of you, our life revolves around this sport 

Sept-March and I am proud to call VMHC our hockey family. It would be a privilege to continue to 

support a club that has brought our family so much enrichment over the years.  Thank you for your 

consideration.  GO MOUNTAINEERS! 

 Sincerely,  

Kristi Hill 


